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October 18, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
With this letter, I am transmitting an ordinance that would authorize three years of funding for critical agricultural and natural resources programs in King County through a system of rates and charges for the King Conservation District (Conservation District).  The ordinance would also authorize an agreement to implement the Conservation District’s work program.  This legislation furthers two fundamental goals of the King County Strategic Plan: (1) the environmental sustainability goal to safeguard and enhance the County’s natural resources and the environment; and (2) the financial stewardship goal to exercise sound financial management.

The Conservation District’s work program and the member jurisdiction grant program that would be funded by the proposed rates and charges will result in conservation of the County’s natural resources, and a stronger agricultural base and rural economy in King County.  The programs and activities supported by the rates and charges include technical assistance to rural landowners and farmers, development of farm plans for natural resource protection and erosion control, protection of fish and wildlife habitat, public outreach and environmental education, work with landowners to encourage better management of soil to prevent and reduce surface water pollution, economic development activities to facilitate a stronger rural economy, farm marketing support, and work with the King County Agricultural Commission.
Prior to 2012, about fifty percent of the Conservation District’s budget funded a grants program for water quality and habitat projects for salmon recovery, providing grants directly to WRIAs 8 and 9 and the Snoqualmie Forum.  In 2012, funding for these water quality and habitat restoration projects shifted to the King County Flood Control District (“Flood District”).  I recommend that the Flood District continue to fund these projects over the next three years.  Therefore, the ordinance I am transmitting would impose a system of rates and charges for a three-year period that are fifty percent less per parcel than the proposal submitted by the Conservation District on July 30, 2012.
As in the past, the Conservation District revenues generated by the proposed rates and charges would be expended in accordance with the terms of the interlocal agreement authoritzed by the ordinance.  I will be requesting that the Conservation District provide a final 2013 budget that completes the terms of Table 2 in Exhibit A of the proposed interlocal agreement by no later than October 30, 2012.

The King County Treasurer requires information regarding the rates and charges on or before January 7, 2013, to be able to include them on 2013 property tax bills.  As such, a signed interlocal agreement is required to be filed with the clerk of the Council by December 31, 2012.  

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions, please contact Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks at 206-296-6500.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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